

February 5, 2020 via email and U.S. Mail

Ms. Sabra Newby, City Manager City of Reno One East First Street Reno, Nevada 89505

Mr. Dave Cochran, Fire Chief City of Reno Fire Department One East First Street Reno, Nevada 89505

Dear Manager Newby and Chief Cochran,

I spoke with Commissioner Hartung, and he mentioned the meeting he attended for Bob Lucey. He asked me to provide correspondence to express TMFPD's desire to discuss and negotiate a broader automatic aid agreement that includes AVL protocol and dispatch of the closest available responder regardless of jurisdiction.

The Commissioners believe, as I am sure you do too, that sending the closest emergency responder to critical emergencies offers the best service to our citizens.

Our current agreement executed last year limits response to specific geographical areas and certain types of calls. Truckee Meadows Fire District looks forward to expanding our aid relationship and removing any restrictions. If there are technical improvements needed to accomplish this goal, we are ready to plan for this in the next fiscal year.

Please let me know your thoughts on moving forward.

Charles A. Moore, Fire Chief

cc: Board of Fire Commissioners, Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District

Mr. Eric Brown, Washoe County Manager

